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ERRATA 
CSS LETTER: 05-03 

ALL IV-D DIRECTORS 
ALL COUNTY ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICERS 
ALL BOARDS OF SUPERVISORS 

SUBJECT: CSS LETTER 05-03 ERRATA 

This letter rescinds the maternity pause policy specified in CSS Letter 05-03.  A local 
child support agency (LCSA) shall not open a case upon receipt of a referral for an 
unborn child. 
 
The attached California Department of Social Services All County Information Notice 
(ACIN) I-39-06 states IV-A policy that county welfare departments should not make a 
referral for a pregnant woman to an LCSA until after the child is born.  If the LCSA 
receives a referral for an unborn child, the LCSA may refer the county welfare 
department to ACIN I-39-06 which clarifies the policy on referring a pregnant woman to 
the LCSA. 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact 
Jon Cordova at (916) 464-5055. 

Sincerely, 
 
/os/ 

KAREN ECHEVERRIA 
Deputy Director 
Child Support Services Division 
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